
Ted  Cruz  extends  middle
finger to Colorado republican
voters
“Thou shalt not bear false witness against thy neighbor” 9th
Commandment 

“Thou shalt not steal” 8th Commandment

“The Cruz people love the Bible- perhaps they should remember
what it says, ‘Thou Shalt Not Steal'” —Roger Stone

Cruz Actions Belie His Christianity

Ted Cruz calls himself a Christian, but he has broken the
above commandments over and over again, and the latest example
of this is what has happened in Colorado. “Thou shalt not
steal” obviously means nothing to Cruz. It is theft, and a
slap in the face to the voters of Colorado. 

What a travesty of justice. I can’t understand why there
aren’t outcries against such draconian actions. This should be
a warning to what a Cruz Presidency will accept.

Ted blew what could have been a great PR opportunity for his
campaign. If he had made a public statement saying, “It is
against my principles of justice to be the recipient of
delegates that have not been awarded to me honestly through
the process of caucus and elections,” those words would have
given him Christian standing. 

However, the egocentric basturd (yes, I spelled it that way
on purpose) is blinded by his incompetence to assess
opportunity. He didn’t say a word. He just chalked up one more
victory covertly awarded to him by his venomous campaign
shenanigans, the GOP elitists, and his filthy manager, Jeff
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Roe.

The only people who have the right to decide to whom their
delegates are awarded, are the voters from the great State of
Colorado.

Ted Cruz can’t win enough delegates at the voting box to win
the Republican nomination. So his campaign, led by Jeff Roe,
is pushing supporters to steal delegates from states Donald
Trump won.

The Gateway Pundit reports that Colorado Trump Delegates
were scratched from ballots at the GOP Convention – and the
Cruzers Listed TWICE! There was actually a resolution passed
around at the convention that instructed Colorado Republicans
to not vote for Trump. The resolution was created by Colorado
Republicans for Liberty – apparently a Cruz offshoot group.

Colorado Trump Delegate Reacts

Larry Wayne Lindseyfrom Douglas County had his name removed
from the ballot in Colorado Springs. He was a Republican
delegate for Donald Trump. He was removed from his position
because he voted for Donald Trump. Not having a primary, no
caucus, no public vote, and Ted Cruz gets all the delegates.
That is disenfranchising the voters . . . and you don’t think
there will be a price to pay? 

Lindsey said, “I’ve been a Republican all of my life. And this
corrupt bunch of thieves is not even worth fighting for. I’ll
find another party that believes more like I do. I’ve had it
with them. But Jan Morgan you’re not going to get away with
this. I’ll find somebody to listen to me. I’ll find some way
to hold you accountable for this.”

Never Trump Twitter Backlash

And from ClashDaily.com Greenwood Village, CO. – The Colorado
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GOP is getting some backlash after someone with access to the
party’s Twitter account posted, and quickly deleted, the
following message: “We did it. #NeverTrump.”

The tweet came minutes after Ted Cruz swept through all 34
delegates during the GOP assembly in Colorado Springs on
Saturday. The party deleted the tweet within minutes, saying
the message was posted by someone “with unauthorized access to
our account.”

Trump’s Reaction

Donald Trump spoke on “Fox & Friends” Monday morning after a
weekend that saw Sen. Ted Cruz of Texas, sweep all of
Colorado’s 34 delegates without any votes being cast by
citizens in a traditional primary process.

“I’ve gotten millions … of more votes than [Sen. Ted] Cruz,
and I’ve gotten hundreds of delegates more, and we keep
fighting, fighting, fighting, and then you have a Colorado
where they just get all of these delegates, and it’s not
[even] a system,” Trump said, during the Fox News broadcast.
“There was no voting. I didn’t go out there to make a speech
or anything. There’s no voting.”

His comments came after Cruz ‘won’ the remaining 13 delegates
at the weekend’s convention, bringing his total for the state
to 34, an outcome Trump described as unfair and just shy of
illegal.

“They offer them trips — they offer them all sorts of things,
and you’re allowed to do that,” Trump said of the method by
which some woo delegates. “I mean, you’re allowed to offer
trips, and you can buy all these votes. What kind of a system
is this? Now, I’m an outsider, and I came into the system and
I’m winning the votes by millions of votes. But the system is
rigged. It’s crooked.”

Watch the video of Trump’s appearance on “Fox and Friends



where Donald Trump, slams ‘crooked system’ after Cruz wins
Colorado. [Link]

Here’s the reality, the Nazi Bushites/Soros Rigging caucuses
give the win to Cruz.

GOPe Corruption

The corruption of the DNC and MSM are quite obvious, but now
it should also be obvious to all Republicans that their party
is a false friend, and false friends are more dangerous than
open enemies. The voters of Colorado have been denied, and
they know it. The GOPe is destroying itself because they’d
rather have another globalist in our White House than a
Constitutional Conservative who wants to Make America Great
Again. Their goal isn’t Ted Cruz, he’s just being used; their
goal is to keep Trump from gaining the 1237 delegates he needs
for the nomination. They want a brokered convention. They’ll
run someone like Paul Ryan, John Kasich, or Jeb Bush against
Hillary Clinton, knowing that Clinton’s corruption, murder,
and lies mean nothing to the American left. Hillary Rodham
Clinton is the desired next POTUS by both the left and the
right. Only the American electorate can stop it.

Conclusion

Donald Trump is a brilliant experienced businessman, but he is
a novice when it comes to understanding the corruption and
deception of the GOPe. As a pragmatist, he spoke to the
people, saw them rally to his stated positions, and in a
Constitutional Republic, this would easily result in his
winning the nomination. Unfortunately, he did not realize the
hypocrisy of the Republican party, or the criminal element
willing to destroy the party to keep Trump from the
nomination.
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In 1964, Barry Goldwater battled the underhanded tactics of
his own party, including George Romney, and his Democratic
opponent was Lyndon Johnson. We have a parallel situation
today. Trump is battling his own party and the underhanded
tactics of establishment insider, Ted Cruz.

Fortunately, Trump has now hired Paul Manafort, the finest
veteran Republican political strategist and consultant, to
lead his delegate gathering efforts. Manafort has experience
with these conventions and nomination fights. Manafort said
this about Ted Cruz, “He’s threatening; you go to these county
conventions, and you see the tactics, Gestapo tactics, the
scorched-earth tactics … We are going to be filing several
protests because the reality is they have not been playing by
the rules. But frankly, that’s the side game. Because the only
game I’m focusing on right now is getting delegates. And the
games that have happened, even this past weekend, you know,
are not important to the long-term game of how do we get to
1,237.”

For the first time in 53 years we actually have a candidate
who loves our country and is not part of the globalist cabal,
neither is he beholden to any interest, corporate or
otherwise.

We are at war people, and it is time to fight your state GOP
establishment and legislators who want to deprive the American
voters of the candidate we’ve chosen. Get out of your easy
chair and get to work. It’s up to us to save our country.
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